3rd Quarter Safety Council Minutes 
Attending: Joshua Bluford, Chris Brown, Nick Dawson, Jacob Donellan, Michael Easley, Matthew Ford, Jared Karns, Jarred Lemmon, Kevin Matthews, Tim Pierson, Les Rogers, Kevin Runnels, Rusty Smith, Travis Pecht, Wes Moorehead
Guests: John Wegenhoft (for Awards Portion)  

Meeting called to order at 10:00 am. 
Les provided an update to the installation of Fire Curtains 
86% completion in IRD, and 53% in East Texas Ops. 
H2S sensors: Tim was able to get the emergency contact for all pipeline operators. Was sent out after the Council Meeting to all members 
Les provide a link after the meeting to PK Safety for 2-year H2S Gas Detectors: Next step will be to identify how many will be needed and what the total cost will be. The committee for this project should develop points and guidance for use and present to the E-Team. 
1st Aid Training procedure still needs to be written. Travis has talked with policy & review coordinator, and it was re-entreated that once this goes into the required training it becomes something that is auditable. Travis is working on the draft language, once its complete it can be presented to the Council for review and possible action. 
Washington County is no longer interested in utilizing its helicopter for wildland fire operations (RESOLVED)
Easley has been conducting research into the different dashcams available for mounting in the vehicles. He was advised to get with Casey in IR and discuss potential security, and data storage issues. As well as IR’s opinion on what dashcam would be the best. Travis advised he was not aware of an A&M system rule on preventing dashcams in vehicles. 
Jake wanted to remind everyone to stress to their employees that COIVD is still an issue as we move thru the fire season.  And that if someone feels bad to take time off or do what is needed to get better and not spread it around the office. 
Discussion on possible changes to the Safety Awards, and how the program can be better improved to meet the intended goal of promoting a safety culture. Multiple ideas were brought up ranging from field offices buying the gifts, to changing the criteria of who would get an award (field work vs office work), to removing the 5-year cumulative time period and going year by year. 
Council decided to form a sub committee to explore these ideas and make a recommendation to Council at a later date. Members are; Josh Bluford, Jake Donellan, Travis Pecht, Kevin Matthews, Jared Karns 
Les briefed on the potential to obtain downed power line sensors, its was determined this was cost probative & they cannot be easily carried in the field (RESOLVED)
Karns noted a FLA is being conducted on a Dozer accident near the Canadian River, its not yet a 100% but will be soon. Finding can be presented to Council if desired.
Bluford briefed the group on the Line Medic Training held in February. Training brought together our folks and some outside co-operators. Group worked different events that might occur during a wildland fire. Exercise went well despite the weather, and hopes to continue this going forward each year, and expand it.  
Jake reminded us to make sure our employees are taking advantage of there 3 hrs. a week of exercises time to prepare for the WCT & to stay in shape. It was discussed if a Safety Council member should be part of the Safety Refresher group, no decision was made on that, but it was viewed as a good idea or at least make sure there is some communication done between those groups when it comes to putting together the material. 
Nick inquired about increasing the boot allowance by $200, due to the increasing prices of most companies. Idea was well received by the group; it was recommended that Michael Easley, and Nick work with the EAC to get their support and both groups can present a recommendation to the E-Team.  
Adjourn at 11:09
